THE HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL -  WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW, NINETEENTH SESSION (28 APRIL-9 MAY 2014)  -  SECOND CYCLE REVIEW    

 STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR EBENEZER APPREKU, CHARGE D’AFFAIRES A.I. AND DEPUTY PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE ON REVIEW OF ALBANIA HELD ON MONDAY, 28 APRIL 2014
I thank you Mr President for giving me the floor.

Ghana welcomes the delegation of Albania to its second review demonstrating its commitment to the UPR as a mechanism of this Council to promote and protect human rights
We note that a significant portion of the report is devoted to the fight against corruption which if not checked can compromise the integrity of public officials charged with the responsibility of promoting and protecting the rights and civil liberties of the population, citizens and foreigners alike.  Corruption results in the misappropriation public resources which could and should otherwise be used to provide critical social services to enhance the fulfillment of economic and social rights including the right to health and education. Therefore, the adoption by Albania of the Cross Cutting strategy on ‘Prevention and Fight Against Corruption and Transparent Governance (2008-13) is a step in the right direction.  But the anti- corruption must be implemented to the letter and spirit through an inclusive national effort and international cooperation.

Finally, Ghana would urge Albania to continue efforts to prevent torture and other forms of ill treatment in accordance with the recommendations of the various Human Rights Treaty bodies including those of the  Committee against Torture.  The relevant Albania criminal code should be effectively enforced to prevent the unlawful deprivation of liberty and also ensure that persons serving prisons sentences or in pre-trial detention are treated humanely and in accordance with due process and the UN minimum standards for the treatment of detainees
I thank you, Mr President

